Watsontown Borough Council
January 7, 2013


OPENING:		The January 7, 2013 Watsontown Borough Council Meeting was called 
			to order by Council President Harriet Miller at 7:30 PM with the Opening 
Prayer by Jack Marshall and the Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag.

MEMBERS		Members present:  President Harriet Miller, Vice President Harry Hefty, 
PRESENT:		Jack Marshall, Ralph Young, Mary Phillips, Pat Yeager, Mayor Dave 				Hontz, Solicitor Ryan Tira, Chief Dennis Derr, Borough Manager Edie 				Moser and Secretary/Treasurer Brendi Brooke.

OTHERS
PRESENT:		Hal Crozier and Bob Frey.

MINUTES:	The minutes of the December 3, 2012, December 17, 2012, December 27, 2012 and January 2, 2013 Council and Committee Meetings were presented for approval. A motion was made by Ralph Young, seconded by Jack Marshall to approve the minutes.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Yeager (abstained from 12/3/12)		Miller		- yes
				Hefty		- yes		 	Phillips	- yes
Marshall	- yes			Young		- yes
			
			Motion passed by majority vote.

BILLS/	Bills and Transfers were presented in the amount of $340,831.20. After
TRANSFERS:	several questions by Council regarding certain bills, a motion was made by Jack Marshall, seconded by Ralph Young to approve the Bills and Transfers in the amount of $340,831.20.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

				Hefty		- yes		Phillips	- yes
				Marshall	- yes		Young		- yes
				Miller		- yes		Yeager		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

HAL			As Chairman of the Zoning Hearing Board, Hal Crozier wanted to thank 	
CROZIER:		Borough Council for appointing two new members to the vacant positions 				on the Zoning Hearing Board.  Secondly, Mr. Crozier wanted to thank 				Borough Council for their donation to the library.  The contribution helped 			the library a great deal. He also stated he has been appointed President of 	
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			the Library Board.  Mr. Crozier then stated that the current library director 			is resigning her position to pursue another career path.  She has agreed to 				stay with the library until they have hired and trained a new library 				director.  

THANK YOU:	Edie Moser read a thank you card from Borough employees to Council for 			the gift cards at Christmas.

4th of JULY		Edie Moser said she received a contract from Hot Shotz.  This is the 	
FIREWORKS:	company who handles our fireworks for the 4th of July.  The price remains 				the same as the last several years, at $7000.00, with 50% to be paid up 				front.  Solicitor Tira will need to review the contract because of a few 				clauses that have concerned our insurance company in the past.   President 			Miller confirmed a payment of $3500.00 would not be sent until the 				contract is reviewed by Solicitor Tira.  Harry Hefty said the contract 				should state a start time of 9:15 p.m.  A rain date will be set for Friday, 				July 5,	2013.  A motion was made by Harry Hefty and seconded by Ralph 				Young to approve and sign the contract contingent on Solicitor Tira 				reviewing it.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

					Marshall	- yes		Young		- yes
					Miller		- yes		Yeager		- yes
					Phillips	- yes		Hefty		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

POWER		Solicitor Tira said the latest information from Tom Harvilla states the CONTRACT:	current electric contract is for 2013, 2014 and 2015.  In order to get better
			pricing, they have revised the contract to extend it for two more years.  				They have refreshed the price with the new supplier, New Era and the 				price for the 2015 is lower than the price on the original contract.  Pat 				Yeager asked for clarification and Solicitor Tira said the new price for 				2013 is lower than the previous 2013 rate.  President Miller confirmed the 				2013 rate was going to increase by 11%.  Edie Moser said the latest 				information came in today and the information needs verified with Jim 				and the budget may have to be re-visited.  Solicitor Tira confirmed the 				possibility of re-visiting the electric budget only, not the general budget.  				He also confirmed the AMP contract was $79.06/MWH for 2013 & 2014 				and is now $74.50/MWH.  It is also being extended an additional two 				years, going from a three year contract to a five year contract, rates will
			refresh yearly, according to the electric market.  A motion was made by 				Harry Hefty and a second was given by Ralph Young to approve the Pool 
			Schedule and the resolution adopting the EPPG Participant Schedule and 
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			the EPPG Non-Pool Schedule with Next Era.  A roll call vote was taken as 			follows:

					Miller		- yes		Hefty		- yes
					Phillips	- yes		Yeager		- yes
					Young		- yes		Marshall	- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

RE-APPOINT	President Miller stated that the Council needed to vote to retain Jim 
JIM SANDERS:	Sanders as our Sewage Enforcement Officer and his fee schedule.  The 				alternate is Kenneth Young of Paxinos.  A motion was made by Jack 				Marshall and a second was given by Mary Phillips.  A roll call vote was 				taken as follows:

					Phillips	- yes		Hefty		- yes
					Young		- yes		Marshall	- yes
					Yeager		- yes		Miller		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

EXECUTIVE		President Miller announced there would be an Executive Session 
SESSION:		regarding personnel following the meeting this evening.

BOB FREY -		Edie Moser read a request from Bob Frey to take off Thursday, March 21  TIME OFF		and Friday, March 22, 2013 to attend the NCAA Wrestling SCHEDULED:	Championships in Des Moines, IA.  A motion to approve his request was 				made by Pat Yeager and seconded by Jack Marshall.  A roll call vote was 				taken as follows:

					Young		- yes		Marshall	- yes
					Yeager		- yes		Miller		- yes
					Hefty		- yes		Phillips	- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

1993 FORD		Edie Moser said Kevin Forney informed her the 1993 Ford Pick-Up truck PICK UP:		will not pass inspection.  He has prices for replacement parts but it is 				rusted underneath, needs tires and brakes.  Edie said she advised Kevin to 				take it off the road until Council made a decision.  She also emailed Gloria 			Buhl with our insurance company.  Gloria said unless we send the tags 				back to Harrisburg, we must keep the vehicle on our insurance policy.  				Solicitor Tira suggested possible posting it online as is on Municibid.  	
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			President Miller and Harry Hefty suggested the truck be sold for salvage.  				Edie agreed to get an estimate for salvage.  She will report back to Council 			with the result.  This will be on the agenda for the January 28, 2013 				Committee Meeting.

STREETS:		Pat Yeager asked if the Borough has received a response yet from Doli 				regarding the conditions of our streets.  Edie stated this issue was 					referenced in the minutes from January 2, 2013.  Doli is supposed to be 				in town this week to fix the streets and Bill Michael is still holding 					payment until it is done.  President Miller said she had heard two 					Delaware Township plows were damaged from street conditions.  Edie 				said she would talk with Bill Michael again.

MAYOR		Mayor Hontz said he had a question regarding the zoning report.  He				asked if anyone knew anything about BioFuels looking to purchase the 				Methodist Church on 3rd Street.  Edie said Jeff Kanezo from Light-Heigel  				said they are from California and are possibly looking to convert the 				building to apartments.

POLICE:		written

FIRE and		written
AMBULANCE:

EMERGENCY	none
MANAGEMENT:	

CODE			written
ENFORCEMENT:	

BOROUGH		Solicitor Tira said the connection to Milton Regional Sewer Authority is 
[bookmark: _GoBack]SOLICITOR:	moving forward and could be complete as soon as March 1, 2013.  He is 				working on four right of way issues for the pump stations.  Two of them 				are complete and are being sent to Lin Davis for review.  A letter is 				being sent to a property owner to be addressed and one other to be 					recorded.  All issues will be resolved in time to change over when 					necessary.  Solicitor Tira again reminded Council of an Executive Session 				after tonight’s meeting for personnel and contract negotiations.

BOROUGH		written
MANAGER:
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PUBLIC		none
WORKS
SUPERVISOR:

BOROUGH		none
SECRETARY:

COMMENTS	Pat Yeager wanted to thank the Borough Crew for the recent plowing of AND 			our streets and their commitment to keep our streets safe. 
DISCUSSIONS:	

LISA DAVIS -	Jack Marshall said after talking with the Personnel Committee and the
FULL TIME		Borough Manager, it was decided the Borough needed another full time 
ASSISTANT		employee.  This position was offered to Lisa Davis, who is currently part
SECRETARY/	time.  Jack made a motion to make Lisa Davis’ position full time and 
TREASURER:	increase her rate of pay to $11.50/hour.  She would also receive benefits as 			of February 1, 2013.  Edie Moser said the proposal was included in the 				2013 Budget.  Harry Hefty offered a second motion.  A roll call vote was 				taken as follows:

					Hefty		- yes		Phillips	- yes
					Marshall	- yes		Young		- yes
					Miller		- yes		Yeager		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT:	There being no further business to come before the Council, there was a 				motion made by Jack Marshall to adjourn to executive session at 8:15 p.m.
			A second was given by Harry Hefty.

			
Respectfully submitted,



Brendi L. Brooke
Secretary/Treasurer
